
 

 

 

 

   

 

    
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

           

           

         

              

             

        

 

             

 

 

              

           

 

            

               

 

 

  

 

   

 

 

 

Luxembourg 

30 December 2022 

Information to the shareholders 
Credit Suisse Index Fund (Lux) 

Investment Company with Variable Capital under Luxembourg Law 

5, rue Jean Monnet, 

L-2180 Luxembourg 

R.C.S. Luxembourg B 167524 

(the “Company”) 

Notice is hereby given to the shareholders of the subfund "Credit Suisse (Lux) Bond Green Bond 

Global Blue" (the "Subfund") that the board of directors of the Company (the "Board of Directors") has 

reached the conclusion, following the successive clarifications made on the upcoming implementation of 

the so-called SFDR ‘level 2’ and after a review of the methodology of the “Bloomberg MSCI Global Green 
Bond Index” (the "Index") tracked by the Subfund, that the Index is not exposed exclusively and on an 

ongoing basis during the life-cycle of the Subfund to sustainable investments as this concept is currently 

construed under SFDR. 

Consequently, the Board of Directors has decided to reclassify the Subfund as an article 8 fund under 

SFDR. 

Shareholders who do not agree with the change above may redeem their shares free of charge until 

2 February 2023, before the relevant cut-off time. These changes enter into effect on 31 December 2022. 

Shareholders should note that the new Prospectus and PRIIPPS KID reflecting the above reclassification 

may be obtained at the registered office of the Company in accordance with the provisions of the 

Prospectus. 

These documents are also available on www.credit-suisse.com. 

Luxembourg, 30 December 2022 

The Board of Directors 
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